
Netizens debate fatal zoo mauling

A tiger that was shot to death after fatally injuring a man who had sneaked
into its enclosure on Sunday in Ningbo has drawn sympathy from Chinese
netizens, many of whom also expressed condolences for the family of the dead
man.

There also were disagreements on who should be blamed — and often it wasn’t
the tiger.

The man who died, surnamed Zhang, was reported to have climbed the walls at
Youngor Zoo to avoid paying the 130 yuan ($18.90) entrance fee, but landed in
the tiger enclosure, according to the Ningbo Dongqian Lake Tourist Resort
Administrative Committee.

Zhang was cornered by three tigers. One clenched its jaws around his neck and
head, refusing to retreat even when zookeepers lit firecrackers.

The mauling happened in front of the middle-aged man’s wife and two children.

“The tiger was killed trying to catch the guy who avoided paying the zoo
ticket. I feel bad for the zoo, the tiger and the guy’s family,” Chen Ou, CEO
of Jumei, an online beauty products retailer, said on his Weibo account.

“Save it, people. This is Spring Festival. Death is death, no matter how hard
you curse,” said one user on Weibo. “The tiger can never be revived.” While
it appeared he was referring to the dead man, his last comment made clear
that wasn’t necessarily the case.

The comment received thousands of “likes”.

Still, one of Zhang’s relatives, surnamed Yang, said, “Even if he (Zhang)
climbed over the walls to get in, it was the zoo’s mismanagement.”

In July, tigers in a drive-through wildlife park in Beijing mauled a woman
and killed her elderly mother, who tried to save her. The woman, who broke
the rules by leaving the car, sued the park.

In May, a 3-year-old boy fell into the gorilla enclosure at the Cincinnati
Zoo in the US. A 200-kilogram male gorilla named Harambe was shot to death
while dragging the child away. There was a debate over whether Harambe was
trying to harm the boy or protect him.

Weekly bin collections

I have been asked by Councillors what I think about the Wokingham Borough

http://www.government-world.com/netizens-debate-fatal-zoo-mauling/
http://www.government-world.com/weekly-bin-collections/


policy of having weekly bin collections. I said I was strongly in favour and
did not wish to see the frequency reduced. It is a good idea to tell the
Council if you agree – or if you want a change in the arrangements.

Sarah Champion responds to posthumous
pardons for thousands of gay men

Sarah
Champion MP, Labour’s Shadow Secretary of State for Women and Equalities,
commenting on the posthumous
pardons for thousands of gay men as Turing’s Law receives Royal assent, said:

“The
Government’s decision on pardons is welcome and long overdue. Sadly, nothing
can undo the suffering of those men convicted, but at least they, or their
families, will now be able to clear their name.

“I hope this announcement will bring some comfort. However, with reported
incidents of hate crime against the LGBT community increasing, high levels of
LGBT homelessness and cuts to LGBT youth services across the country, we
still have
such a long way to go in terms of real LGBT equality.”

Richard Burgon responds to
Government’s publication of its
employment tribunal fees review

Richard
Burgon MP, Labour’s Shadow Justice Secretary, responding to the Government’s
publication of its employment tribunal fees review, said:

“Whatever
ministers might say the reality is that the Employment Tribunal fees which
they
introduced in 2013 were intended to weaken workers’ rights and safeguard
unscrupulous bosses.

“The
Tories’ intransigence in relation to sticking with the Employment Tribunal
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fees
is bad news for working people and bad news for employers who play by the
rules. Labour’s policy is clear: a Labour Government will abolish Employment
Tribunal fees which have seen a fall of around 70 per cent in cases being
brought.”

Keir Starmer speech – EU (Notice of
Withdrawal) Bill

 –CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY–

Keir Starmer, Shadow Secretary of State for Exiting the EU today said:

We have before us a short and relatively simple Bill, but, for the Labour
party, this is a very difficult Bill.

We are a fiercely internationalist party. We are a pro-European party. We
believe that through our alliances we achieve more together than we do alone.
We believe in international co-operation and collaboration. We believe in the
international rule of law. These beliefs will never change.

That is why we campaigned to stay in the EU. We recognise that the EU is our
major trading partner and that the single market and customs union have
benefited UK businesses and our economy for many years.

We recognise more widely the benefits of collaborative working across the EU
in fields of research, medicine, technology, education, arts and farming. We
also recognise the role that the EU plays in tackling common threats, such as
climate change and serious organised crime. We share values and identity with
the EU.

But we failed to persuade. We lost the referendum.

Yes, the result was close. Yes, there were lies and half-truths—none worse
than the false promise of an extra £350 million a week for the NHS. Yes,
technically the referendum is not legally binding. But the result was not
technical; it was deeply political, and politically the notion that the
referendum was merely a consultation exercise to inform Parliament holds no
water.

When I was imploring people up and down the country to vote in the referendum
and to vote to remain, I told them that their vote really mattered and that a
decision was going to be made. I was not inviting them to express a view.

Although we are fiercely internationalist and fiercely pro-European, we in
the Labour party are, above all, democrats.
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Had the outcome been to remain, we would have expected the result to be
honoured, and that cuts both ways. A decision was made on 23 June last year
to leave the EU.

Two thirds of Labour MPs represent constituencies that voted to leave; one
third represent constituencies that voted to remain. This is obviously a
difficult decision. I wish the result had gone the other way—I campaigned
passionately for that—but as democrats we in the Labour party have to accept
the result. It follows that the Prime Minister should not be blocked from
starting the article 50 negotiations.

That does not mean, however, that the Prime Minister can do as she likes
without restraint from the House—quite the opposite: she is accountable to
the House, and that accountability will be vital on the uncertain journey
that lies ahead.

She fought to prevent the House from having a vote on the Bill until she was
forced to do so by the Supreme Court last week. She resisted Labour’s calls
for a plan and then a wider White Paper until it became clear that she would
lose any battle to force her to do so. Just before Christmas, she was
resisting giving the House a vote on the final deal—a position that she has
had to adjust.

That is why the amendments tabled by the Labour party are so important.

They are intended to establish a number of key principles that the Government
must seek to negotiate during the process, including securing full tariff and
impediment-free access to the single market.

They are intended to ensure that there is robust and regular parliamentary
scrutiny by requiring the Secretary of State to report to the House at least
every two months on progress being made in the negotiations and to provide
documents that are being given to the European Parliament.

The amendments would also require the Government to consult regularly the
Governments of Wales, Northern Ireland and Scotland throughout the Brexit
negotiations. I have recognised on numerous occasions the specific issues and
concerns of those living in Scotland, Northern Ireland and Wales, and I
support the proposition that they should be absolutely consulted throughout
the process and that their interests should be borne in mind.

The amendments would also ensure that this House has the first say, not the
last say, on the deal proposed at the end of the article 50 negotiations.

We also support amendments in relation to workplace rights and environmental
rights, and we will be making the case that the legal state of EU nationals
should be resolved before negotiations take place.

I recognise the Government’s position on EU nationals and the work done to
try to ensure that there is a reciprocal arrangement, but that has not
worked, and now the Prime Minister should act unilaterally to give assurance
to EU nationals living in this country. I am sure that all hon. Members will
have had, in their surgeries, EU nationals in tears over the uncertainty of



their situation. I have seen it at every public meeting I have attended on
the topic and at every surgery. I understand the constraints, but we must now
act unilaterally to secure their position.

Taken together, the amendments would put real grip and accountability into
the process, and the Government should welcome them, not reject them out of
hand.

It is important to remember what the Bill does and does not do.

It empowers the Prime Minister to trigger article 50—no more, no less. It is
the start of the negotiating process, not the end.

It does not give the Prime Minister a blank cheque—and here I want to make a
wider point that has not been made clearly enough so far in any of our
debates: no Prime Minister, under article 50 or any other provision, can
change domestic law through international negotiations.

That can only be done in this Parliament. If she seeks to change our
immigration laws, she will have to do so in this Parliament in primary
legislation. If she seeks to change our tax laws, she will have to do so in
this Parliament in primary legislation. If she seeks to change our employment
laws, our consumer protection laws or our environmental laws, she will have
to do so in this Parliament in primary legislation. If she seeks to change
our current arrangements in Northern Ireland, Scotland or Wales, she will
have to do so in Parliament in primary legislation.
When the Secretary of State last week said there would be many votes on many
pieces of legislation in the next few years, he was not wrong. In each of
those votes, at every twist and turn, Labour will argue that jobs, the
economy and living standards must come first. We will argue that all the
workers’ rights, consumer rights and environmental protections derived from
EU law should be fully protected—no qualifications, limitations or sunset
clauses.

More broadly, Labour will be arguing for a strong, collaborative future
relationship with the EU. In her Lancaster House speech, the Prime Minister
said that she does not

“seek to hold on to bits of membership as we leave”.

That is short-sighted, as we are now finding in relation to Euratom. Why
would we want to be outside the European Aviation Safety Agency, which
certifies aircraft before they are allowed to fly?

Why would we want to be outside the European Medicines Agency, which ensures
that all medicines in the EU market are safe and effective? Why would we want
to be outside Europol and Eurojust, which are agencies that work closely
together in the prevention and detection of serious crime and terrorism? The
same goes for the European Environment Agency and Euratom.

We challenge the Prime Minister on these fronts and ask that consideration be
given to finding ways to ensure that we stay where we can within those
agencies, for the obvious benefits that they bring, and we will absolutely



challenge any suggestion that the Prime Minister has any authority whatsoever
to rip up our economic and social model and turn the UK into a tax-haven
economy.

I come back to the vote on this Bill.

It is a limited vote: a vote to allow the Prime Minister to start the article
50 process. It is not a vote on the outcome, nor is it a vote on wider
issues, which will fall to be voted on separately, but it is a vote to start
the process.

I know that there are some colleagues on the Benches behind me who do not
feel able to support the Bill. I respect their views, just as I respect the
views of constituents who feel the same way.

I also understand and recognise the anxiety of so many in the 48% who voted
to remain about their future, their values and their identity. They did not
vote themselves out of their own future, and their views matter as much now
as they did on 23 June last year.

I hope that the respectful approach that I have tried to adopt to colleagues
and to the anxiety among the 48% is reflected across the House and that we
will see a good deal less of the gloating from those who campaigned to leave
than we have seen in the past.

It is our duty to accept and respect the outcome of the referendum, but we
remain a European country, with a shared history and shared values.

It is also our duty to fight for a new relationship with our EU partners that
reflects our values, our commitment to internationalism and our commitment to
an open and tolerant society.

Above all, it is our duty to ensure an outcome that is not just for the 52%
or for the 48%, but for the 100%.

That we will do.


